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Michael Cassel        DOC22/321443 
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150 
 
Attn: Shiraz Ahmed  
 
14 April 2022 
 
 
Dear Mr Cassel, 
 
Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School (SSD 9483): 
Submission of Stage 1 Structural Inspection Certificate in accordance with 
Condition D10 
 
I refer to the Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School 
approved on 30 November 2020. 
 
The Department Of Education (DoE) confirms receipt of the requested additional 
information as listed below; 
After careful consideration, the Department is requesting that you provide 
additional information. I note that the cover letter of the submission references 
Stage 1 of the Project, while the Structural Inspection Certificate relates to Stage 
3 of the Project (Car Park and Sports Court).  
Please re-submit a revised cover letter and/or Structural Inspection Certificate 
confirming the relevant stage(s) of the project. 
 
DOE can confirm that the head contract between DOE & Richard Crookes 
Construction has 3 stages with 3 separate contracts. The structural certificate provided 
under condition D10, is in reference to the 3rd stage of the contract between DOE & 
Richard Crookes Construction (this is not a refence to the staging report approved in 
accordance with condition A9). Per the cover letter provided and the approved staging 
report, D10 structural certificate relates to stage 1 works. Please disregard the staging 
reference noted on the structural certificate.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Angelo Parissis 
Senior Project Director 
School Infrastructure NSW 


